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We have reviewed the Report and have the following key concerns with the themes and
recommendations presented in the report as it relates to density, permitted uses, the location of
townhouses on a public ianeway and lot patterns and setbacks. We recognize that the
aforementioned Report is being submitted to the Committee and the public for review and
discussion and we offer the following preliminary comments for consideration, reserving the right
to provide further comments the future:

1. The Study Area is located on Regional Arterial Road with a designation for a Regional
Transit Priority Network and by its nature and designation, the Study Area represents an
appropriate location for a moderate degree of intensification. This has been demonstrated
by previous approvals and the built form and density of other lands along Keele Street
south of Major Mackenzie Drive. Amongst such approvals are sites that contain apartment
dwellings, townhouse dwellings and have densities in excess of the proposed density
thresholds.

It is our opinion that a higher density along a priority transit corridor is entirely appropriate
from a planning perspective so long as it is compatible with adjoining uses.

2. Based on the comments in the reponrt, it appears there is an implied recommendation to
remove fownhouse permissions in the Maple District. We do not support this
recommendation. Townhouses are an appropriate form of low rise housing that are
compatible with other low rise housing forms (i.e. single detached and semi-detached) -
particularly along a Regional Arterial road that is planned as a Regional Transit Priority
Network corridor.

3. We do not agree with the implication that would preclude private laneway development of
a condominium format. In our opinion, developments serviced by private laneways, if
properly designed, can provide high quality development in areas where infill is appropriate
and desirable. There are many existing examples of successful laneway housing formats
in the area. Such laneways also reduce the number of access points along public
highways, which is a generally desirable effect along arterial roads designated as a priority
transit corridor.

In addition to these comments, we request a copy of the full report prepared by Urban Strategies
Inc. once it is available. We also hereby request to be provided directly with notice of any
meetings, reports or draft policy in relation to this matter.

We appreciate your consideration of the above information and look forward to participating in this
review. Should you have any questions, please contact the undersigned (ext. 241) or Julta Pierdon
(ext. 307). Thank you.
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Aaron Platt, Davies Howe
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